Oldham County Fire Instructors Association

Meeting Minutes
16 March 2022
LFRD Station 2

Departments Represented and Current Elected Positions
	Ballardsville
	Coggeshall
	Vice President - Coggeshall

	LaGrange 
	Thompson
	President & Treasurer –Thompson, 

	OCEMS
	Morrison
	

	Pewee Valley
	Not Present
	

	South Oldham 
	Nelson
	Secretary - Nelson

	Westport
	Not Present
	

	Chief’s Representative 
	Fante
	


Current elected officers expire june of 2023
Other Persons Present & Organization Represented: Jim Sohan, North Oldham Fire Department.
Call to order:  at 08:00 by Thompson
Minutes: 1st by Fante, 2nd by Coggeshall, unanimous approval. 
Financial Report: 1st by Coggeshall, 2nd by Nelson Account balance of $32,738.96 as of today. Thompson still has some checks to deposit which are not reflected in balance given at todays meeting. Pewee Valley is the only department at this time who hasn’t sent in their 2022 dues. 
OCFIA Recruit Class: Total of 3 recruits; one from SOFD and two from LFRD. Recruits have been meeting at LFRD Station 1 on Monday nights with a LFRD instructor for education. 
Members had a discussion on how to attract volunteers, retain volunteers, and on altering the recruit class for next year. The discussion included each department working together to fund advertising program, benefit program, and retention program. Recruit class could also be held on weekends, possibly two Saturdays a month for full day classes where instructors can be scheduled to teach blocks of time. This would free up the potential recruit from the weekday evening commitment. Discussion on also paying the recruits as a part-time job and once graduated they could be used as a part-time employee pool that all departments could hire out of to fill staffing shortages. No action taken, discussion will continue at later meetings to attempt to find a solution to volunteer shortages. 
OCFIA Calendar of Classes: All instructors were reminded that the rail car class is coming up April 30th and students need to sign-up for the class. Stark will resend the flyer for the class. 
Coggeshall reported that the rope tech class is full and he has a list of alternates to fill if anyone drops. 

The winching class has been canceled to low enrollment. Thompson is refunding the money to all students and sponsors. 

No report from Stark was given on the pipeline class. Dates, times, and location are still to be determined. 

LFRD will schedule their house burn for the 14th or 21st of May. The date will most likely be the 21st. 
Long Range Planning: Discussion what type of IFSAC class to offer this fall in the county. Instructors are leaning towards the IFSAC Fire Officer I. The IFSAC Firefighter I and II prep class is going well, the class has 8 regular students. 
Old Business: Discussion on fall fire school/training weekend focused on Oldham County Firefighters. Instructors talked about offering a live fire weekend where students can enroll to attend live fire trainings at the burn building and also bringing in a full day Fire Commission Flashover Recognition and Survival class. 
New Business: The electrical breaker at the training center for one of the stadium lights is not working properly. Coggeshall and Fante will take care of fixing this problem. They will also check all electrical connections in the panel to make sure there are no other problems. 
LFRD firefighters are working on developing a moveable wall concept for search and rescue on the second floor of the metal building. The cost to build the walls and install pre-hung doors is approximately $800 to $1000, motion by Nelson and 2nd by Coggeshall to approve spending on the project. 

Other discussion on training props included Nelson sending out the initial design of a three level SCBA maze that could be built under the second floor overhand in the metal building. Also, sing the metal lumber cart to attach the hose bed prop that is currently being welded together, and welding a pitched and flat roof ventilation prop that can be placed on the roof of the burn building. 

Plywood has also been added to the second floor of the metal building to close off the wall. One window has been framed in this wall. Discussion and agreement had on installing two more windows that are in line with the vertical pillars below to allow ground ladders to be anchored to the pillars. The additional windows will be at different heights to avoid electrical wiring and provide different window sizes and varying drops down onto the second floor. 
Department Reports: 
LFRD – 4534 should be back from the shop this month. Then 4531 is going to Halls Body shop for paint rust problems, repairs on that should take about a month. 
SOFD- Will be hiring one firefighter this month to fill current open vacancy. 
Motion to Adjourn: 09:05 1st by Nelson, 2nd by Coggeshall, unanimous approval. 
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